
NEOkla Club Meeting   September 14, 2021 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Betty Martin – Secretary, 
Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the previous 
meeting were approved. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: The event in Muskogee on August 22 had 59 drivers.  The 
September 12 event at the fairgrounds had 45 drivers. The next event at Muskogee will be on 
October 10. 
 
Road Racing Report – Neil Cox: The MIDIV schedule will be available soon. AVRG has a race 
scheduled for April 23-24.  AVRG has ordered a new scale system to be used at Hallett.  It will 
be set in the cement. 
 
Road Rally Report – Mike Halley: There will be an Average Joe Rally on September 19 starting 
at the volunteer fire department in Avant and ending at the Cyrus Avery parking lot.  Mike 
would like the Club to make a $500.00 contribution to the fire department.  Betty Martin 
moved to donate $500.00 to the fire department.  Neil Cox seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Rally Cross Report – Jason Baney: There may be an event on October 31. 
 
Nominating Committee: No report yet. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


